# The Bugle









# **February 2021 EDITION**

Welcome to this month's edition of The Bugle.

#### AGM -

While we have held out as long as possible in the hope of having our AGM in person, we have finally succumbed to a "Zoom" meeting scheduled the 5th March. More details on how existing members can join the AGM on our website in the news section.

#### The Cricket Club -

There is still very limited amounts of work that can be done at the club and around the ground, although volunteers are doing what they can to keep on top of jobs. When warmer weather arrives and the "roadmap" starts to take effect there will be plenty to be done on the ground to get us "cricket ready" so any help will be most welcome!

With Boris's announcement on the 22<sup>nd</sup> we hope to be able to serve our members outside from the 12<sup>th</sup> of April. We will look into our options and update you closer to the time.



Although its very early days we will be pencilling in a date for **BLEDFEST** this year and can only hope at this stage its able to go ahead in September, when further plans are in place details will be announced.

#### Cherwell League Cricket -

Should the leagues planned season go ahead, Bledlow will be taking the field for league cricket on the 8<sup>th</sup> May. Our current 1<sup>st</sup> XI captain is expected to stand and be voted in again for the 2021 season. We hope to announce the new 2<sup>nd</sup> XI captain that will be leading the 2s in the recently formed division 5A. Captains will be confirmed after the AGM. 8<sup>th</sup> May fixtures.

1st XI – Away @ Shiptonunder-Wychwood 1s 2nd X Home to Leighton Buzzard Town 2s



## From Our 1st XI Captain -

Firstly I think with the latest announcement we all have our fingers crossed these dates are able to met and a normal life can resume. With cricket season around the corner it would be an added bonus for us to get a full season in. By now we would normally be a few weeks into indoor training, it's a shame we're not able to meet up again as a group after a quiet winter.

From speaking to plenty of the players they're all itching to get going with some training when it's allowed, and I know we will all be ready for the season on May 8th should that go ahead. I'll be looking forward to testing the new nets at Bledlow and aim to improve some skills with bat and ball, this should help me contribute heavily in runs and wickets this season.

# **Century Club Draw**

Feb

£65 Andie Witney

£35 Geoff Bishop

£20 Janet Bounden

£15 Will Woodward

If you wish to join the monthly Century Club draw contact.

bvcc100club@btinternet.com

### England -

As club cricket doesn't have too much to say currently, I hope people have been making the most of Channel 4s coverage of IND v ENG. Hopefully its a sign of things to come, making our sport easier to watch for its fans young and old. Although being demolished within two days isn't really what we want to see!

## Easyfundraising -

Since the last Bugle release Easyfundraising has raised £15.80 for us. Thanks to those that support us through this method.



